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MEETING MINUTES 

Town of Heath 

SELECT BOARD 

Teleconference Meeting 

April 1, 2020 

 

Called to Order at 4:05 p.m. with Brian DeVriese, Robyn Provost Carlson, Gloria Cronin Fisher and 

Hilma Sumner, Town Coordinator, in attendance. 

 

This Select Board meeting was held in conjunction with a meeting of the Emergency Management 

Team. These minutes document only those decisions made solely by the Select Board. 

 

Following a discussion about the Governor’s extension on orders to close non-essential businesses and 

schools  until May 4th and recognizing the need to reduce the risk of infection through public contact and 

to create a safer workplace for town employees, on a motion by Gloria Cronin Fisher and seconded 

Robyn Provost Carlson the Select Board voted unanimously to extend the closure of all town 

buildings to non-essential employees until May 4. 

 

There was conversation regarding whether to close the town basketball courts. Two emails had been 

received from residents requesting that the courts remain open for family or individual use. The Board 

had referred the matter back to the Board of Health for further consideration of their opinion. Since that 

Board meets later today, the Select Board did a vote that was contingent on the Board of Health 

recommendation forthcoming. On a motion by Gloria Cronin Fisher and seconded Robyn Provost 

Carlson the Select Board voted unanimously to close the town basketball courts effective immediately 

contingent on such recommendation from the Board of Health and that said basketball courts will 

remain closed until May 4, 2020. 

 

There being no further business to come before the Board:  On a motion by Gloria Cronin Fisher and 

seconded by Robyn Provost Carlson, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 5:12 p.m.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Hilma A. Sumner 

Town Coordinator 

 


